

<u>Chatham Jaycee Senators</u>

MEMBERS OF JUNIOR CHAMBER INTERNATIONAL SENATE

CHATHAM, ONTARIO

Log of the S. S. Fellowship

July 15, 1973.

Since last "Log" it was the pleasure of Eleanor and I to go to Minneapolis to attend the 1st annual meeting of the United States JCI Senators. I was asked to install the new officers and I enjoyed doing this. Next morning at 8 A.M. it was our pleasure to have as our guest at the Minneapolis Athletic Club for breakfast, mates "Babe" Brioshi, Jack Robinson, Bill Gallagher, Bill Laird, Len Ramberg, Wally Boss, George Pennock, and E. W. Hopp. Wayne Field wrote he was out of town and wouldn't return until that evening, and Jerry Moore said his leg was in a cast and he couldn't make it. We were sorry these two mates couldn't come because we had a most delightful two hours together reminiscing about our Jaycee days and the many memories of the past years. It was a grand reunion.

That morning I took time to go to the U. S. Jaycees Convention at the Auditorium and President Wimer called me to the platform to introduce me to the thousands of Jaycees gathered there and I paid my compliment to the Jaycees of to-day who have built up on the firm foundation we oldsters built in bygone days.

with us at the breakfast. Bill is to induct the officers of the Chicago Jaycees on August 1st - the 40th time he has done this. quite a record and I'm sure Bill is proud of this fact and of the Honorary Membership. Congratulations, Bill.

Bill Saltiel was presented with an Honorary Membership at the US Jayce Convention and wrote how sorry he was that he was unable to stay to be

when the fellows from Minneapolis and St. Paul got together there was a note from Dick parry of Fargo, North Dakota, who happened to be staying at the Club, too, and saw the event scheduled. He wrote how sorry he was that he couldn't be with us, as he had an darly dusiness engagement, but I chatted with him on the phone. Dick mentioned he was one of the founders of the Jaycees in North Dakota. Sorry you couldn't be with us, Dick.

Kit" Hond, as you know, is the youngest Governor Missouri ever had. I was sure he had Heen a Jaycee and his secretary wrote me, "Governor Bond is a member of the Mexico, Missouri Jaycees. He joined in 1967 and participated as Region Parliamentarian and Project Chairman of their drug abuse program. Governor Bond has great faith in the Jaycees and their abilities to get the job done". With his record and his high office I'm taking him aboard our mythical ship and I'm sure all of you mates will welcome him aboard.

I've added to our mailing list Ann King Cooper and she wrote how much she enjoys reading about old friends - news from Frank Nye, Dick Kemler, Fran Minard, Don Hutchings, John Hamrick and others and said some months ago "Dutch" Kesler, his wife and family came out and with several Pasadena old-timers had a wonderful reunion reminiscing about the Coloradb Springs Convention and election.

125 JACK HERD 126 JOHN NORRIS 127 DON MCKAY

JACK D'ROURKE 396 CLAYTON LEACH 452

ALEX BUCHAN 985

986 ROY BRITTON

987 GUS SLOAN

MAURICE HINES

PETE JAMES 1343

1344 JACK LAWSON

1660 DLIVER KELLY

1661 MAURICE DOYLE

1662 ROGER NEILSON

2107 EDWARD PHILLIPS

Log of the S. S. Fellowship

July 15, 1973

Lee Augustine has been elected to his 14th consecutive term as President of the National Printing Equipment Association at the association's convention in San Francisco. Congratulations, Lee

Frank W. Mueller was presented with the "Crest of Christ Award Medallion" by the Concordia College of Seward, Nebraska at their commencement ceremonies on May 25th and we all want to congratulate you; Frank, on this well deserved honor.

This religious award reminds me that Doug Blankenship asks us to take into the Crew Max E. Bingman, 111 South Main Street, P. O. Box 488, Moscow, Idaho 83843, who was Chaplin of the U. S. Jaycees - 1962-63. Welcome aboard. Doug also gives us Wendell Smith's address - 408 Sunset Drive, South, St. Petersburg, Florida 33707.

Allen Whitfield sent the address of D. Howe Moffact - 9th Floor, Tribune Building, 143 South Main Street, Salt Lake City, Utah 84111. Allen also wrote that Charles I. Campbell passed on some time ago. I hadn't knowledge of this. Thanks, Allen, for the information.

Bob Dillon has a new address - 44 Cambridge Avenue, Pittsfield, Massachusetts 01201. He left Ceneral Electric after 24 years and opened a real estate agency - the firm is Stevens-Dillon. We wish you much success in your new enterprise, Bob. Roland Tibbetts new address is 12008 Canter Lane, Reston, Virginia 22070. He is with National Science Foundation now and says his son Clark and his family are in Sweden where he is a post doctoral fellow at the University of Uppsala. R. Richard Rommel's address is now 260 Bent Grass Drive, Roswell, Georgia 30075. Jay Myers wrote him to send his new address, as his mail had been returned, so we're glad to have him back on the list.

George Sullivan, Mayor of Anchorage, Alaska, asks that we take into the Crew Kevin "Pat" Parnell, who is an officer of Greater Anchorage Chamber of Commerce. He was a National Director of USJC's and was California Jaycees State Chaplin - 1971-72 - so we're taking him aboard.

Brady Johnston was awarded Monorary Life Membership in the Jacksonville, Florida Chamber of Commerce for the work he has done over the 50 years he has been a member. Congratulations, Brady. Incidently, Brady gives us Stan Niehaus's address - 7061 Old Kings Road, Jacksonville, Florida 32217. He said he sees Stan now and then at the University Club, so next time you see him tell him we'll put him back on the list.

Stan Marshall is Chairman of the Directors of Partnership for Productivity Foundation designed to bring managerial skills to the developing nations. He wrote, "We're looking for business men who would now like to put their skills to work on one of the world's most serious problems", and if any of the Crew would like to know more about this he'd be delighted to tell them. His address is Lando/Bishopric, Inc., 725 Liberty Avenue, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania 15222.

So many times when I report mates receiving honors, awards of many kinds and high recognition, I think of Winston Churchill, of whom Lady Diana Cooper wrote, "When I said the best thing he had done was to give the people courage, he answered, "I never gave them courage; I was able to focus their's".

That's what the mates have done - over and over again - got people to focus their courage. That's leadership.

Cordially,

John H. Armbruster Keeper of the Log